## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of April 6, 1967. "TOWN PLANNING"
Members present: Francis J. Prior, Chairman
Robert M. Chase, Vice-Chairman
David E. Andrews
Gerard L. Daigle

Meeting was called to order by the chairman and minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read by the clerk on a motion of Chase and (2) by Daigle.

In-coming correspondence was reviewed by the board.
Chase and Daigle plan to attend the Joint Meeting of the Conservation Commission scheduled for Wednesday, April 12, Town Hall. Waldo Hainsworth of the National Recreation and Parks Association and Philip Herr will be present.

Reservations for three members of the board, Prior, Chase and Daigle, are being made for the Annual Meeting and lunched of the Mass. Federation of Planning Boards being held on May 6, at the Holiday Inn, Newton.

A \$9,300.00 Bond was received from L. Walter Millette to guarantee completion of the sidewalks and roadway in the "SADDLEBACK HILL ROAD" Subdivision. The bond was referred to Town Counsel to check its legality before the board's acceptance of said bond.

Upon recommendation of Town Counsel, the board accepted two (2) bonds from Ferigno and Walker re "LITTLE TREE LANE" in the Hillsdale Estates Subdivision; one in the amount of \$3,350.00 covering base coat of asphalt and the \$9,000.00 bond covering construction and completion of sidewalks and roadway in said street.

Four (4) Quit-Claim Deeds were accepted deeding streets to the Inhabitants of the Town as follows:

CAMPANELLI, INC. of Braintree, Mass. deeding the following streets: Jeannine Road, Theresa Road, Maureen Road, Yvonne Road, Donna Road, Lisa Ann Drive and Patricia Drive running from Theresa Rd. to Nason Street, all in the Wethersfield Sub.

ALSO: Temi Road, Ruthellen Road, Stella Road, Anne Marie Drive, Porter Road, Shirley Road and Paul Road, in the Section II of Wethersfield.

- SANFORD CONSTRUCTION CO. INC. of Newton, Mass., Pilgrim Village Subdivision, two (2) deeds covering PLYMOUTH ROAD, 50 feet in width, one of these deeds covering the Land Court portion of Plymouth Rd.

WALDOR REALTY CORP. of Grafton, Mass. deeded the following streets: Harper Boulevard and Candace Drive, "OLD COLONY



PARK" Subdivision.

Chairman F. Prior thanked Chase and Daigle for their assistance with Zoning Maps and By-Laws at the Town Meeting.

A check in the amount of \$40.00 was received from Roger Cournoyer covering advertising expenses re the ROCKDALE GARDENS" Subdivision Public Hearing. Check to be deposited with Town Treasurer.

A bill in the amount of \$1.53 for felt tipped pens was approved for payment, a bill for \$15.00 to Milford News for Public Hearing expenses re Rockdale Gardens.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted. Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Thans & Fris Robert M Chose Genard L. Daigle